

# Wardley CE Primary School To all things'

# 'With God's love we can do all things' Newsletter

# Spring Term Dates

#### **SEPTEMBER**

29.09.25: Harvest collection in school.

#### **OCTOBER**

01.10.25: Y6 class visit to All Saints Church morning service -

06.10.25: Bikeability for Year 5 pupils all week

13.10.25: Mid-term test week for the infant and junior classes.

16.10.25: History Workshops for Yr6 & Yr4

23.10.25 - School Disco: EYFS 2pm-3pm, Yrs1,2 &3 4pm - 5pm,

Yrs 4, 5 & 6 5:15pm - 6:15pm

24.10.25: Non-uniform fundraising day for the school fund.

24.10.25: School closes for half-term at 3.15pm.

#### **NOVEMBER**

03.11.25: School closed for staff INSET training day.

04.11.25: Pupils back to school on Tuesday 4th November

06.11.25: Ethos Committee Meeting 2:30om

10.11.24: National Anti-Bullying Week: wear odd socks to school

10.11.25: Antibullying Performance from the B Tales KS2

10.11.25: Autumn term parents' evening: 3.30 – 6pm.

11.11.25: Remembrance Day Worship in school.

14.11.25: Children In Need fund raising – non-uniform day.

15.11.25: All Saints Christmas Fair – school choir will be opening

17.11.25: Autumn term parents' evening: 3.30 – 6pm.

24.11.25: Governor visits in school

26.11.25: Y5 class visit to All Saints Church morning service -

# 26.09.2025

We have had another productive week here in Wardley CE Primary School and the weather has been much kinder to us than the previous wet one! I have seen all of the children busy in their classrooms with Year 1 writing full sentences with capital letters and full stops, Year 2 using number squares to partition 2-digit numbers, Year 4 rounding numbers to the nearest hundreds, tens and thousands and Year 6 mastering long multiplication. As always, it is a great pleasure to see the wonderful work going on as well as the superb behaviour and attitude of our children.

#### **Harvest Collection**

Next week we see the start of Harvest so please send any donations into school from Monday. We will collect items all week until they are collected next Friday by the Salford Food Bank.

They kindly ask for non-perishable foods such as those in tins and jars as well as packet foods. All donations will be gratefully accepted and thank you in advance for your support and generosity.

#### Silver Sports Mark & Music Mark

I am very pleased to inform you that the school has been awarded the silver status of Sports Mark in recognition of the sport activities and training that goes on in school. A huge thank you to Mr Houston for his efforts in gaining the credits for this achievement.

We have also been awarded Music Mark in recognition of the quality of the music curriculum and extracurricular activities offered in our school. Another huge thank you to Miss Hargreaves for her hard work when submitting evidence for this achievement. We are super proud of both awards!

#### Weekly Updates...

We now have our School Ethos Committee 2025/26. A huge thank you to all the children who put themselves forward to election; it is a courageous thing to do!

A special well done to the children who have been elected by their peers:

Gabriel in Y6, Grace in Y5, Lottie in Y4, Mia in Y3 and Ese in Y2. I look forward to our first Ethos Meeting in the coming weeks.

#### **Beat the Street**

The Beat the Street box is now up and running outside of the school gate and it has been wonderful to see so many children (and adults!) getting involved. Look out around Salford and on your walks home to see where you can tap your card. The further the distance between boxes, the more points you receive. Let's see he many points our school can achieve and who is top of our leader board!

If you haven't already registered your card, please do so at beatthestreet.me

#### **Year 6 Visit to All Saints Church**

We like to offer all of our key stage 2 children the opportunity to visit All Saints Church during one of their full services. Each half term, one class visits during the Wednesday morning service at 10am and parents are more than welcome to join them. During this service, the children share some of their learning and reflections from the current collective worship.

Our Year class are due to visit next Wednesday, 1<sup>st</sup> October at 10am to share their ideas about Harvest. Please go along and support them if you're able to.

## **BBC Radio Manchester**

We are very excited to announce that our school will feature on the breakfast show on BBC Manchester next week. Their breakfast show host Joe McGrath will be visiting school on Monday afternoon to talk to staff and some pupils and they will be recording the children singing our school song, The Wardley Anthem, to play on air! This is a wonderful experience for the children to participate in so please tune in to the breakfast show next week and listen out for a feature called, 'Proper Class' where you'll hear many members of our Wardley community talking about our lovely school. I will be speaking to them, live on air, at 7:45am on Monday morning...I will have my coffee ready!

## **European Day of Languages**

What a spectacular effort everyone made today for this special day of celebrations. The children look absolutely fabulous in their European clothes and we have seen a wide range of countries celebrated including Spain, France, The Netherlands, Greece, Portugal, Ireland, Greece, Lithuania and the United Kingdom! The children have enjoyed playing games, learning how to say 'hello' and 'goodbye' in different languages and identifying the many flags within Europe. I am confident that they've had a fun day and have hopefully learned some new things too. Thank you to everyone for getting involved in today.

# Reminders from the office .....

- Next week will be week 3 on the lunch menu.
- Dinner money next week is £10.50 and is due on Monday morning.

# Our Christian values and thoughtful time .....

## **Collective Worship Theme – Justice**

We have continued to look at how justice prevails and how God can guide us in our decision making. This week we read the story of Isiah and how God spoke to him through his angel messengers to help him restore faith and justice in the city of Jerusalem. We reminded ourselves about kindness and how we can support each other when times are challenging or when we don't know what to do. In their Thoughtful Books this week, the children discussed different charities and how they help others.

## **Home Worship Books**

We had lots of children bringing in their home worship books to share in school this week. It was lovely to see so many children bringing their books to share with everyone. There were thoughts on lots of different subjects including the Christian value of Justice that we have been looking at in our collective worship this half-term. This week Sammy was given to Alesha in Y3 for her fantastic work about justice – well done Alesha, you get to keep Sammy on your desk all week!

As yet another week draws to an end, can I please thank you for your continued support with school. Thank you for ensuring your children come to school dressed in the correct uniform and footwear, thank you for ensuring that bikes and scooters are not ridden on the school grounds to keep everyone safe and thank you for parking responsibly and courteously around the school entrance to support our local residents.

Have a wonderful weekend and see you all next week. Take care and God bless

Mrs Walker